


  

  

Bay Head’s First School  

The museum is in possession of historic records that were gifted to the Bay Head Historical 

Society on March 12, 2002 by the Bay Head School Board of Education. These records of the 

early days of the Bay Head School include deeds, letters, bills, book orders, insurance 

records, etc. and two Bay Head Board of Education ledgers, one dating from March 20, 1900 

to February 13, 1919 and the second from April 7, 1919 to February 9, 1921. These records 

piqued our interest. When was the original school built and where was it located?  

In 1888 we see two entries in the Borough of Bayhead Council minutes. February 11, 1888 

Dr. D.H. Mount would go the County Superintendent in Toms River “to intercede on behalf 

of the Borough to have certain portions of this neighborhood as a separate school district”. 

On February 18, 1888, a new school district shall be named Bay Head School District and 

shall include all of Bay Head and Lovelandtown.   

Of particular interest is a deed, dated May 17, 1888, recording a contract between the 

Bayhead Land Company and The Trustees of School District – Number Fifty- one, in the 

County of Ocean in the State of New Jersey…for the sum of Twenty dollars to purchase 

property for construction of a school house.  The lot measuring 75’ x 159.50’ was at the 

location of the current Bay Head Reading Room.  

Additional information was found in a publication named Chikaree in the Wall, a History 

of One-room Schools in Ocean  

County, published by the Ocean 

County Historical Society, 1987, 

provided the following information: 

Bay Head School, Dates 1889 to 

1912 when it became a two-room 

school house. It was located on the 

northeast corner of Meadow and 

Bay Avenues. (Bay Ave. was later 

terminated at Grove and renamed 

Holly). On February 23, 1911 it was 

recommended that a vote be taken 

on building an addition to the 

school house.  By July, the school Board was making plans for a 22’ X 30’ addition which 

conforms to State Board of Education requirements. The original building with the addition 

continued to serve as the Bay Head School until 1931 when a new school was built on the 

current property. The school has operated successfully for almost 130 years!  

We appreciated the help from Ocean County Library, Brick Township Historical Society and 

Point Pleasant Historical Society.  
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